CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
6-10-21
6:30 pm
Present:  Ron Easton, Sara Meyers, Betsy Reese, Carla Girkin, Janet Cooper, and Lisa Melton.

Devotion
Devotion was given by Betsy.
Treasurer's Report
Written reports submitted by Carla Girkin will be filed for audit.  The insurance was due for the next year.  No changes are needed to the coverage.  It does not cover flood or earthquake damage.  The scan card and reader mentioned in the reports are part of the live streaming equipment.  Carla will ask Doug Neeb for details about the safe deposit box. Where is it? What are the contents?  Who has the key?
Minutes
Carla moved and Lisa seconded that the minutes be approved as presented.  Motion carried.
Pastor's Report
Written report.  Pr Sarah was on vacation this week.
Election of Officers

President:  Ron Easton

Vice-president:  Lisa Melton

Treasurer:  Carla Girkin

Secretary:  Sara Meyers

Committee Assignments

Worship & Music:  Sara Meyers

Witness:  Ron Easton

Learning/Youth:  Lisa Melton

Service/Stewardship:  Betsy Reese and Janet Cooper

Community Life/Food:  Carla Girkin

Property:  Carla Girkin

We will all review the current constitution and team descriptions and suggest updates.  Only a small part of the constitution can be updated and must be voted on at a congregational meeting.
Worship & Music
A worship assistant sign up sheet has been created and will be posted in the narthex.  It will be highlighted in announcements to make everyone aware of the need to sign up.

Sara will investigate new and better wicks for the candle lighters.

Prayer list and prayer chain were items mentioned in the communication section of the Transition meetings.  Each is a separate item and having a congregational member be the contact person for each would encourage involvement.  Sending emails or voice messages at church is an option but they aren't monitored all the time.  Ron does monitor the emails, but no one checks the voice mail.  The prayer chain could be a lot more than just the list of people on the prayer list.  It is more active prayer such as for travelers or situations in the world.  The captain of the prayer chain gets the info and calls the first person and so on.  Some people may prefer an email or a text.  The prayer list is an ongoing list of people/situations that are listed in the bulletin, weekly email, and newsletter.  They are highlighted during the prayers of the day.  There is a document that was used in the past that needs to be updated.  HIPAA rules were discussed.

We were short on wine last week for communion.  Carla and Kimberly shared.

We discussed if we can move a chair from a set of 2 over to a set of 3 for families.  Social distancing and masks must still be kept because we have some younger members that can't be vaccinated yet.  Ushers will be taught to set up extra seating in the narthex instead of the sanctuary.  We do have a blue tooth speaker that can be turned on for use in the narthex.

Sara has been proofreading the bulletins for Jean Meroni.

Betsy will preach and lead the service on 6/13 when Pr Sarah is on vacation.
Sara will get contact info for everyone and make sure Jean has it.

We will remind lectors to remove their masks before reading.

Learning/Youth
Written report with pictures.  They met on 5/28 and made button flowers as part of the gift bags.  Thanks to Marie Benz for providing the supplies.  They also made red felt roses.  They will be displayed at the Kansas City Public Library central location.  They represent people from Missouri that died from Covid.  Carla got the supplies through Scraps KC and found out about the project from Girl Scouts.
Graduate recognition was held on 6/6.  The next youth meeting will be on 6/18/21 at the Melton home for an outdoor movie night and to start working on the bags for the homeless mats.

The Gathering Table was formerly through Children’s Memorial church.  They feed the homeless on Wednesdays and Saturdays.  They need groups to prepare and serve meals onsite.  Carla and Pr Sarah have emailed them but have not talked to anyone.  This is not just a youth project.  It is open to adults.  We need to get info from the congregation to see how many want to do it. Betsy and Janet will talk about this as part of the Service aspect of their committee.
Is there any need for single serve food and/or plastic utensils?

Witness
Ron has been adjusting the camera position and height for better site lines.
The website is back up to 87 hits/week.  Facebook is taking away the analytics so he will find another source.  Two people watched the service live.  He posted it on his personal Facebook page, but it was reposted to the church page.

The Blue Springs Chamber of Commerce is working on Fall Funfest and are meeting in person.
Stewardship
No report.
Community Life

No report
Property
The exterminator is coming for treatment.

Carla's cousin mentioned that there is no signage on or close to the building. The only one is down by the end of the lot.  Ron will investigate the cost of getting some kind of signage for the building or the lawn in front of the building.  Abiding Savior had two sided signs.  Coming into the property it said: Welcome to Abiding Savior with the logo.  Leaving the property, it said:  You are now entering the mission field.
Old Business

Ron and Pr Sarah attended the CSS convention, and it was very informative.  Betsy asked if the delegates could make a brief presentation (5 minutes or so) to the congregation on 6/20/21.  Next year the convention will be held in Olathe.
Lisa reviewed the final report from the Transitional Team that will be presented after church on 6/27.  Lisa will be out of town, but Ron and Anne will lead the discussion.  It is informational only; nothing needs to be decided or voted on.  We hope to have a good turnout at the meeting.  Lisa will send a copy of the final report to Pr Whetter. 

Calling Pr Sarah would require a special congregational meeting and vote.  We need to make sure our finances are such that we have enough money for both benefits and salary.  The council president contacts the synod office for assistance in the call process.  There is a form on the ELCA website to complete.  The synod does have a salary recommendation.  The benefit package and salary are negotiable with the candidate.  Meeting in person for worship will help the process.  There was a disconnectedness due to Covid.

Thanks to Lisa, Anne, and Ron for going above and beyond during Covid and changing pastors.

New Business

Sara will send links for the CSS and ELCA emails to all council members.  There can be good info in both emails.  That is where we found the tech grant info.
Meeting night and time will be changed to Monday at 6:30 pm if it works for Pr Sarah.  Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday are not good for Sara, Ron, and Janet.  Next meeting would be 7/12/21.

Meeting was adjourned with the reciting of the Lord's Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted
Sara Meyers

Council Secretary
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